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FACULTY NEWS NOTES 

Edited by Debbie Gough November 16, 1984 # 170 

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 

Harmon Hall Dedication: 

The University community is cordial 1y invited to attend the dedication of 
Harmon Hall, the School of Education building, on November 30, 1984, 
at 2:00 p. m. The program includes a keynote address by Dr. Kenneth 
Blanchard and remarks by Mr. Ray Harmon, whose gift to the University 
funded the renovation of the building. The ceremonies will open in 
Camino Theatre and conclude at the Harmon Hall site. 

OFFICE OF THE PROVOST 

Reminder: Open Budget Hearing: 

There will be an open meeting on the 1985-1986 budget at 3:00 p. m. on 
Tuesday, November 20, 1984, in Salomon Lecture Hall, DeSales Hall. 

Undergraduate Majors at USO: 

The Registrar's Office has provided a listing of the number of students 
indicating a major in the various disciplines (page 6 ). This information has been 
provided each semester for the past several years. The data is applicable 
for fall semester, 1984 (see Newsnotes of November 11, 1983, and 
November 19, 1982 for last two years I fall data) - though of course all will 
realize that data on declaration of majors is in constant flux as students 
change their majors or move from "undeclared II status to declaration of 
major. The data should, therefore, be considered only an approximation. 
Because changes of major are rare among seniors, less common among 
juniors, and quite usual among sophomores and freshmen, it is relevant to 
know the level of students listed. Therefore, the information on undergraduate 
majors has been subdivided into upper division and lower division students. 

HEGIS Enrollment Chart: 

Attached to these Newsnotes (page 7) is the HEGIS (Higher Education General 
Information Survey) enrollment report which was recently sent to Washington, 
D. C. 



2. 

UNIVERSITY RELATIONS 

Gift Income: 

r The University of San Diego received a record $6. 8 mill ion in gift income 
from more than 3,000 donors during the past fiscal year. The total is an 
81¾ increase from the $3. 75 million the university received during 1982-1983. 

Gift income was up in all categories. Gifts to the Annual Fund, which is used 
to sustain current operations and to fund qual i.ty improvements, increased 
to $938, 000, a $345, 000 one-year increase. 

VARIA 

******** 

Irving W. Parker, Associate Professor of English, has been selected to 
represent the Board of Di.rectors of the Santee Community Theater with 
The Associated Community Theatres of San Diego (ACT) beginning November, 
1984. 

******** 

Dean Edward DeRoche, School of Education, has been appointed to the Salk 
Institute 's Committee for the Protection of Human Subjects, elected to a 
three-year term on the San Diego Teacher Education and Computer Center, 
and appointed to the Task Force for Improving Teacher Education of the 
San Di.ego City Schools. He recently spoke at the North Terrace Elementary 
School, Oceanside, on "Teaching Thinking Skills," and to the San Diego 
Chapter of Phi Delta Kappa on the new book How Administrators Solve Problems. 

******** 

"The Unfuture of Humankind," an article by Dr. Dennis Rohatyn, Philosophy, 
has been published in World Futures (ed. Ervin Laszlo), Vol. 20, No. 1 /2 
( 1984 ), pp. 1-22. 

******** 

Dr. Joseph Pusateri, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, recently 
reviewed two new books, IBM and the U.S. Data Processing Industry and 
Memories That Shaped an Industry: Decisions Leading to IBM System/360 
for Business History Review, published by the Harvard Business School. 
Dr. Pusateri' s recent book, A History of American Business, published in 
January, 1984, is going into a second printing this fall because of its use in 
a substantial number of collegiate business hi.story courses. The publisher, 
Harlan Davidson Inc. , has asked him to co-edit a new companion casebook on 
American business hi.story with Prof. Henry Dethloff, History Department 
Chair at Texas A&M University. 
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******** 

Dr. Tim Kelley, School of Business, published in the September, 1984, 
issue of the National Public Accountant, an article entitled "Health and 
Stress: Are You Type A or B?" 

******** 

3. 

Professor Rosemary Goodyear, School of Nursing, chaired the Western 
Regional Accreditation Committee of the American Nursing Association in 
Kansas City, Missouri, November 8-11, 1984. 

******** 

Professor C. Hugh Friedman, School of Law, was appointed Vice-Chair of 
the California Commission on the Teaching Professio·n. The Commission is 
a 17-member board which will explore specific ways to improve the teaching 
profession in California. 

******** 

Business School professor Don Helmich has just had his co-authored book, 
Executive Succession: Toward Excellence in Corporate Leadership, 
published by Prentice-Hall. The book is based on Dr. Helmich 's work in 
the area of corporate leadership spanning a fifteen-year period of paper 
presentations, articles and field research. The book will be available in 
bookstores within a few weeks both in paperback and hard-cover. 

******** 

Two articles by Dr. Mary Quinn, English Department, have been published 
recently: 11 'Ozymandias' as Shelley's Rejoinde_r to Peacock's 'Palmyra 111 

in English Language Notes, and "Shelley's Translation of Dante's Sonnet" 
in The Expl icator. She has also been invited to present a workshop on 
December 4th at a conference on the teaching of writing organized by the 
San Diego Writing and Boynton-Cook Publishers. Her workshop, which is 
primarily for college teachers, will be on "The Payoff in Particulars: Students 
Read and Write about Literature. 11 

******** 

On Saturday, October 27, Dr. James Gump, History, presented "Militarization 
in Southern Africa" to a workshop at San Diego State University sponsored 
by the College of Extended Studies and entitled "The Arms Race and Third 
World Countries." On Sunday, October 28, he chaired a session for the 
African Studies Association which met at the L.A. Hilton. The session was 
entitled "The Regional Political Economy of Southern Africa. " 



******** 

Dr. Iris Engstrand, Chair of the Hi.story Department, presented a paper 
entitled "The Historian as Expert Witness: Roles and Risks" at the 
annual Western Hi.story Association conference in St. Paul, Minnesota 

4. 

on October 12 and gave the keynote address on "California Ranchos: Their 
Hispanic Heritage" November 2 at California State University, Long Beach, 
in celebration of the bicentennial of the first Cal i.forni.a ranchos. 

******** 

Dr. Ray Brandes gave a paper on "The San Jose, Patron Ship of the Sacred 
Expedition to Alta California, 1769 11 and Dr. Iris Engstrand spoke on 
"Junipero Serra: Founding Father of San Diego, 11 November 11 at the 
conference commemorating the bicentennial of Father Serra 1s death, 
sponsored by USO and the San Diego Historical Society. 

******** 

Dr. Irene Palmer, Dean of the School of Nursing, was invited to Chair the 
External Review Team to evaluate the graduate program leading to the 
Master of Science in Nursing at the Orvis School of Nursing, University of 
Nevada, Reno, October 15-16. She also attended the Annual Meeting of the 
American Association of Colleges of Nursing in Washington, D. C. in 
October. Dr. Palmer was selected to chair the AACN's History Project. 

( November 8-11, the San Diego National Student Nurses' Association held a 
mid-year conference in which Dr. Palmer was invited to speak at three 
workshops. They were entitled: "Career Mobility: Getting from the 
Associate Degree or Diploma to the BSN and Beyond! 11

, "Getting from the 
Associate Degree or Diploma to the BSN 1

' and "Beyond the BSN: Graduate 
Nursing Education. 11 Dr. Palmer gave an in-depth look at nursing education, 
the types of programs available, and how students can plan their education 

I I 

to meet the goals they have set for themselves. 

******** 

Assistant Professor Mary Ann Hautman, School of Nursing, attended a 
Transcultural Nursing Society conference in Boston, Massachusetts, October 
10-12. Dr. Hautman also presented a research paper titled, "Self-care 
Responses to Respiratory Illness Among Vietnamese" at the American Public 
Health Association meeting in Anaheim, November 12-13. 

******** 

Dr. Regina Aune, Assistant Professor of Nursing, attended the Octoberquest 
Nursing Research Conference, October 26 in Santa Monica. 
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******** 

Associate Professor of Nursing, Dr. Perri Bomar, attended the Annual 
Meeting of the National Council on Family Relations in San Francisco, October 
16-20. The meeting was entitled "New Families for a New ERA." 
Dr. Bomar presented a paper entitled "The Effects of Aerobic Dancing on the 
Health of Women and Relationships with their Families" at the Southern 
California Advanced Nurse Researchers Conference on October 1. 

******** 

Dr. Patricia Roth, Associate Professor of Nursing, attended the National 
League for Nursing's Council of Baccalaureate and Higher Degree Programs 
in Dearborn, Michigan, November 13-16. The attendees explored the 
political, economic and ethical issues affecting nursing practice and nursing 
education. 

******** 

Dr. Evelyn Anderson, Professor, School of Nursing, presented a paper 
titled "Characteristics of Menopausal Women Seeking Assistance" at the 4th 
International Congress on the Menopause, November 2 in Orlando, Florida. 

******** 

Dr. Janet Harrison attended the First Annual Nursing Economic Conference 
in Philadelphia in September, and will be attending the 12th Annual Scientific 
Session of the American Academy of Nursing, entitled "The Economics 
of Health Care and Nursing", in December. 



UNDERGRADUATE MAJORS - FALL 1984 6. 

COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCES UPPER LOWER 

}if 
DIVISION DIVISION TOTAL 

• 
AMERICAN STUDIES 0 0 0 
ANTHROPOLOGY 2 0 2 
ART 10 4 14 
BEHAVIORAL SCIENCE 22 8 30 
BIOLOGY 57 25 82 
CHEMISTRY 11 2 13 
COMPUTER SCIENCE 12 10 22 
DIVERSIFIED LIBERAL ARTS 78 16 94 
ENGLISH 57 10 67 
EUROPEAN STUDIES 3 0 3 
FRENCH 12 2 14 
HISPANIC/LATIN AMERICAN STUDIES 0 0 0 
HISTORY 26 7 33 
INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS 64 58 122 
MATHEMATICS 9 2 11 
MUSIC 5 1 6 
NON-WESTERN STUDIES 0 0 0 
PHILOSOPHY 16 2 18 
PHYSICS 3 2 5 
POLITICAL SCIENCE 135 64 199 
PSYCHOLOGY 53 34 87 
RELIGIOUS STUDIES 18 3 21 
SOCIOLOGY 5 0 5 

( SPANISH 19 5 24 
• UNDECLARED 63 1433 1496 

(1017 are Freshmen) 

TOTAL 680 1688 2368 

SCHOOL OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION 

PRE-BUSINESS 206 5 211 
ACCOUNTING 107 70 177 
BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION 281 217 498 
BUSINESS ECONOMICS 21 18 39 
ECONOMICS 10 2 12 

TOTAL 625 312 937 

SCHOOL OF NURSING 

NURSING 70 70 

, 
GRAND TOTALS 1375 2000 3375 
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NAME OF INSTITUTION FICE CODE, .,16EII I DUE OAIE I ~ FORM WED 

UNIVERSITY OF SAN DIEGO 010395 NOT LATER THAN 
NOVEMBER 15, 1984 

99.99 - Summary BLACK NON­
IIISPANIC 

AMERICAN 
INDIAN OR 
ALASKAN 

HISPANIC 
WHITE NON­

HISPANIC 
(total enrollment) 

NON­
RESIDENT 
, ALIEN 

NATIVE 

ASIAN OR 
PACIFIC 

ISLANDER 

NUMBER OF STUDENTS 
ENROLLED FOR CREDIT 

I. FULL-TIME STUDENTS 

A. Undergraduates, TOTAL 

1. First-time freshmen 

2. Other firat-year 

3. Second-year 

4. Third-year 

Ii. Founh-year and beyond 

8. Unclanified students, TOT AL 

1. Undergraduale level 

2. Pottbaccalaureale level 

C. Fi11t-professlon11I 11uden11 , 

D. Gradu11e 1tuden11, TOT AL 

1. First-time graduates 

2. Al other graduates 

TOTAL FULL-TIME STUDENTS 

II. PART-TIME STUDENTS 

A. Undergraduates, TOTAL 

1. Flnt-tinw frNhrnen 

2. Al other unde,graduates 

8. Unclassified lludents, TOTAL 

1. UndMgreduate level 

2. Pottbaccalaure■te level 

C. First-professional students 

0. Graduate 11udent1, TOT Al 

1. First time graduates 

2. AN other graduates 

TOTAL PART-TIME STUDENTS 

Ill. GRANO TOT AL, 
Al L STUDENTS 

LINE I MEN I WOMEN I MEN I WOMEN I MEN I WOMEN I MEN I WOMEN I MEN I WOMEN I MEN I WOMEN 
NO. 111 121 131 141 l!il 161 171 181 191 1101 1111 1121 

1!~ill~1!11~il!~~~ll~~1lllli1!l !~l~lll~l~;ll~llilill~llililil■~l11ltl~lt1tll~~~~~~~u!ll~~l~lllll~lllllllil~III;ITIIm:mrmrn:rnm~mr~rnru@r 
01 

02 

5 ii I 38 20 17 --1 
9 3 4 1 

5 

-
03 1 1 
04 11 11 5 3 2 10 15 32 3Q3 
05 7 4 6 1 10 12 24 286 
06 13 6 6 3 2 6 13 19 13 194 
07 

08 

09 

10 3 2 1 8 9 12 9 396 '238 
11 22 8 5 1 1 3 3 7 2 83 110 
12 

13 

-~•&::: ~:1·:-;:;&:,.:. 
'"'''!-I•'•' ':$,~~f-~•11 i~-... •;i;~~:• :;1;,, •• 

::::4@, :d:::f.fot::~: ::~:::::-#::::::.::: ::::::::;:;;:::::~~:::: ::~:~i:;;:f ~:~ \:::::: 
15 10 3 4 1 - -- ---
18 1 1 2 
17 10 3 4 1 1 1 1 7 8 8 57 120 
21 1 11 •20 
22 1 11 20 
23 

24 4 4 1 2 1 7 4 154 114 
25 3 5 5 4 6 13 13 15 291 320 
26 1 3 3 2 6 4 4 5 157 134 
27 2 2 2 2 9 9 10 
28 13 8 13 9 2 3 7 21 29 28 514 576 
29 86 54 41 28 8 9 60 102 143 148 2179 2406' 

OM8 NO. rdti0-0036 
APPROVAL EXPIIIES 8/87 

TOTAL 
(sum of columns 
111 through 11211 

MEN 
I 1131 

WOMEN 
1141 

238 

420· 
121 

--
' 1 I 

81 
12 , 20 
12 ' ·20 

166 ' 12 
318 357 
1,71.. 148 

578 645 

2517 2747 

" Tl. 

1111 

22 

225 ' 
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